
 

 

COMMITTEE OF THE WHOLE OCTOBER 22, 2001 

BILL 81 PROPOSED NUTRIENT MANAGEMENT ACT, 2001 
REGION OF YORK PLANNING COMMITTEE INFORMATION REPORT 

Recommendation 

The Commissioner of Planning recommends that this report BE RECEIVED for information 
purposes.  

Purpose 

The purpose of this report is to provide Council with a background to Bill 81, the Nutrient 
Management Act, 2001, which proposes to develop new standards for collecting, storing, 
handling, using and transporting all land-applied materials containing nutrients relating to 
agriculture including livestock manure, commercial fertilizer, municipal biosolids, septage and 
industrial pulp and paper sludge.  

Background - Analysis and Options 

Bill 81, which has received first reading, emerged out of the recommendations of the Task Force 
on Intensive Agricultural Operations in Rural Ontario and Operation Clean Water Strategy and 
has been proposed by the Ministry of Environment (MOE) and the Ministry of Agriculture Food 
and Rural Affairs (OMAFRA). The Bill, if passed, would govern: mandatory Nutrient Management 
Plans; minimum distance requirements for manure and biosolids application; ban the application 
of untreated septage over a 5 year period; establish education, training, and certification 
programs; establish minimum quality and application standards for land applied nutrients; and 
establish a framework for phasing in Province-wide standards for land application of materials 
containing nutrients. 
 
Bill 81 is an enabling legislation that would support the implementation of a comprehensive 
regulatory framework. The full implications of the proposed Act are unknown at this time as the 
implementing regulations have not been drafted.  

Conclusion 

Staff will continue to monitor the progress of Bill 81, the Nutrient Management Act, at the 
Province.  Should Bill 81receive Royal Assent, Staff will report back to Council as necessary to 
provide information on the implications of this Act, if any, for the City.  

Attachments 

1. Report to York Regional Planning Committee Report on the Proposed Nutrient 
Management Act August 29, 2001, as adopted by Regional Council September 6, 2001. 

Report prepared by: 

Karen Antonio, Planner 1, ext. 8630 
Eric Taylor, Senior Planner, Environmental, ext. 8214 
Bianca M. V. Bielski, Manager, Development Planning, ext. 8485  

 

 



 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
 
 
MICHAEL DeANGELIS     JOANNE R. ARBOUR 
Commissioner of Planning    Director of Community Planning 
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